
 

 

 
Dear Pastors, partners, and friends in the ministry,    
 

 
January/February 2025

Happy New Year! It is hard to believe that we are 
already one month into 2025. I am combining our January 
and February prayer letters to share with you all the 
wonderful ways God has been working in our lives and 
ministry over the past couple of months. December and 
January were filled with family time, teaching, and 
administration at Vision School of Missions (VSM), a 
missions conference, sending two missionaries to the field, 
and welcoming a new missionary family to Vision Baptist 
Missions (VBM). 
 
Family Blessings 
  We were blessed to spend time with both our 
daughters and their families. It was the first time we had all 
been together 
since Tommy 
was born, 
making it a 
particularly 
joyous 
occasion. We 
thank God for 
the gift of family and for allowing us to share such precious 
moments together. 
 
Ministry at Vision School of Missions 

We successfully concluded the Fall semester at VSM, 
sending off one student for an internship in December. The 

Lord has blessed us with 
students who are 
hardworking and have a 
great spirit, and it is truly a 
privilege to teach and 
prepare the next generation 
of missionaries. Just three 
weeks later, in January, we 
kicked off the Spring 
semester and were excited 
to welcome a new student to 

our program. We look forward to seeing how God continues 
to mold and use these students for His glory. 
 
Missions Conference in Alabama 

In January, Rebecca and I had the privilege of 
traveling to Alabama for a missions conference. I had the 
opportunity to preach for three nights and again on Sunday 
morning. The Lord truly blessed the time, and we deeply 
appreciated the warm fellowship and encouragement from 

this wonderful church. It was a joy to see their heart for 
missions and their desire to reach the lost with the Gospel. 

 
Sending Missionaries to the Field 

We praise the Lord for allowing us to send two 
missionaries to the field in January! As Deputation Director, 
it is a great joy to help missionaries prepare and then see 
them finally reach their field of service. God continues to 
bless those on deputation, providing for their needs and 
enabling them to get to the field quickly. We ask for your 
prayers for these missionaries as they transition into their 
new ministries and begin the work God has called them to. 
 
Welcoming a New Missionary Family 

We are also excited to announce that we have 
accepted a new 
missionary family at 
VBM. The Hooper 
family has a clear 
calling and a heart for 
missions, and we are 
grateful for the 
opportunity to assist 
them as they prepare 
to go to the field. I 
would highly 
encourage you to consider inviting them to your church to 
share their burden. You can learn more about their ministry 
at their website: https://withallboldness.com. 

 
Praises and Prayer Requests: 

As we reflect on this past month, we are filled with 
gratitude and eager anticipation for what lies ahead. Please 
join us in praising God and bringing these requests before 
Him: 

• Praise God for all our partners in the ministry. 
• Praise God for new students. 
• Pray for the beginning of the semester. 
• Pray for the China Goforth Tour 2025 
• Pray for more laborers for the harvest. 
• Pray for all those on Deputation. 
• Pray for the two sent to the field in January. 

Thank you for your partnership! 
 

Sincerely in Christ,  
Ty and Rebecca                          

Pepperdine 

https://withallboldness.com/

